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Dear Pastor and Church Family, 
 

Many things are changing in our world today, but aren’t you glad that God never changes!  He is the same no 
matter what circumstances we may be facing.  What a joy to know that our dearest friend is the One who 
spoke the world into existence and is in control of everything!  We do not have to worry or fret because we 
can be assured that our Lord will take care of us through the mountain tops and the valley’s.  God has been 
faithful to meet all of our needs as we travel.  The price of fuel is outrageous but is nothing to the Lord.  He 
provides every step of the way and gives us everything we need in order to minister to others spiritually,  
physically and materially.  

 

God has blessed and has kept us busy for Him.  As of our last update, our travels have taken us from east to 
west.  We traveled to Florida to attend a Pass the Mantle service, as one of our dear friends transitioned into 
the role as pastor.  It was a special time and we were glad to be able to be there. We enjoyed getting to 
spend some time with this sweet church again and are excited that we were added to their mission family!  
We left Florida and traveled to our next meeting in Amarillo, Texas.  We presented the ministry, taught      
Sunday school and preached the morning service at Irwin Baptist Church. We had a great time here and left 
feeling truly blessed.   

 

From Texas, we traveled to Las Cruces, NM, to be with Cornerstone Baptist Church.  While there, we did a 
four week Leadership training and a three week Soul Winning Training and also helped the staff with an out-
reach program called In Every House.  We had a great time and the Lord really blessed here.  Many people 
jumped on board and went soul winning with us during the week and on Saturday mornings after the training 
sessions.  Twenty-seven people completed the Soul Winning Training and were awarded a certificate and a 
New Testament.  Praise the Lord there were seven souls won to the Lord during this time and many gospel 
tracts put out!  We are looking forward to what God is going to do at Cornerstone! From Las Cruces, we    
traveled to Burnet, TX, and attended a Family Conference at Northside Baptist Church.  We took care of the 
children’s ministry while here.  We had a great time ministering to the children and the preaching was         
refreshing! We left Burnet and traveled to Devine, TX, and was part of the Prayer & Encouragement          
Conference at Community Baptist Church.  I was able to give them a ministry update and preach during one 
of the evening services.  Our last meeting in March was attending the BEAMS conference in Ennis, TX,     
before returning home briefly to do our taxes, get the mail and then back on the road again. 

 

Thank you for your prayers and faithful support.  We love you all and are praying for you as your reach souls 
and minister to others in your church and community. 

 

 


